
1/6/14 
 
Hi Mike,  
 
Bit of a formality here, but assume you received the over 1000 pages posted at the site below on 
December 30th, including the Governor's briefing documents, that are responsive to your public records 
act request sent to Sue Allen and Scott Coriell. 
 
http://hcr.vermont.gov/GMC_Report_2014 
 
These are the documents referenced by the Governor during his December 17, 2014, press conference 
and joint meeting of the Business and Consumer Advisory Councils.  We are therefore considering your 
request closed at this time. 
 
If you have any issues accessing the documents, please let me know.  Thanks, and happy New Year! 
Sarah 
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